LHRMA Board Meeting – February 2, 2011

Attended by:  Barb Benes, Mark Pankoke, Kathy Harper, Karen Vogel, Shawna Hilbert, Kelly White, Mark Pankoke, Kim Michael, Jennifer Monroe, Denice Sears, Melissa Price, Cathy Maddox
General Feedback on Leadership Conference
Positive response from all participants on the recent Leadership conference particularly; enjoyed the break-out sessions for their respective roles on the LHRMA board.

Admin Professional - Kathy Harper
Advertising update – One Source put in a ¼ page ad in February newsletter – button ad from One Source and SCC on website for one year.  Button ad has a link to advertiser’s website.  Annual cost is $150.
Membership renewals – 74% of memberships have been renewed.  Eighteen members let Kathy know they are not renewing.  Kathy sent out 84 renewal notices on Monday and she will email outstanding list to board members in 2-3 weeks for assistance in calling members to secure their renewal.

Kathy received calls from a couple of members interested in volunteering and has forwarded their names to the respective committee chairs.
Kathy will order new name tags for new members and those who have newly passed certifications.

Secretary - Shawna Hilbert
Deadline for newsletter articles is February 14.   Table tents for next week’s meetings will include membership renewal reminder, March meeting topic and location, April meeting preview
President-Elect/Legislation – Judy Ganoung not present
Mark reminded the group that he had emailed information about the Day at the Legislature event.   Interested members should register with HRAM directly.
Treasurer - Karen Vogel
Karen emailed financial reports to Board earlier this week.  LHRMA made around $150 dollars – revenue $3650, expenses $3500 – on the annual salary survey.  Karen has made the payment to SHRM foundation.
Programs – Kelly White
Program schedule:

Feb 8 – Jeanne Baer on communication – lunch and workshop at Firefighters Hall
Mar 8 – ASTD duad – Doug McCallum (i.e. Waffle Man) – making training more palatable – workshop involves specific training (SCORE acronym) at Embassy Suites
April 12 – Kelly will work with Barb on Diversity meeting – speaker is Cari Dominguez – meeting at Holiday Inn. 
May meeting – Juggling Elephants book – basically how to improve time mgmt and juggling priorities.   Venue not yet chosen.

June – usually a legislative update – committee may look into legislative representative in August and schedule a labor law speaker in June
July – workforce readiness meeting – potential topic for lunch and possible workshop would be premised on background checks and using them effectively 
Membership - Chantel Denker – not present

Board voted to provide Tom Alexander with a life-time LHRMA membership.  Mark will follow up with him.
President – Mark Pankoke
Two existing members have requested to leave the board.  Lindsay Selig, Lincoln Surgical, would be interested in the Treasurer role.  Amanda Henry, Midwest Tile, would be interested in Membership role.   The Board approved moving forward with these individuals as new Board members. Mark will present both candidates to membership on Tuesday and propose to elect them to those positions.  Kelly and Kim will put together new process and application form for potential board members and present draft to Board at the March meeting.    
Strategic meeting to be held February 15 from 4:00-6:30 – Lau room at Madonna.  Mark will send out agenda and proposed budget.

Board voted to allow a job posting from non-LHRMA Nebraska SHRM Chapters on LHRMA website for no charge.  Kathy will post.
Board voted not to allow cross meeting privileges for ASTD members.  Mark will notify their board.
Diversity – Barb Benes
Regarding April diversity meeting - Kelly will arrange stay for speaker at Holiday Inn – Barb will ask speaker to arrange flight and LHRMA will reimburse for coach flight.  Barb will also require a signed contract from speaker and obtain tax ID # for 1099 reporting purposes.    Kelly and Barb will develop a marketing piece for LHRMA and non-LHRMA attendees.  Mark wants Strictly Business and possibly Neighborhood Extra to cover the program.  Barb will provide marketing information to Shawna and she will present to Dennis Buckley, N Extra Editor.

Workforce Readiness – Kim Michael
Committee met on January 28 for the first time – 3 new members.  Kim also sat in on SHRM conf call on workforce readiness chair orientation.  Call encouraged committees to think outside the box for career expos.   Kelly will set up venue for July meeting based on Workforce Readiness program.   Kim will work with her committee to develop luncheon speaker and possible workshop topics related to background checks.
College Relations - Jennifer Monroe
February is student chapter recognition month.  Jennifer will send out reminder to students that they can attend the LHRMA February meeting for FREE.
SHRM Foundation – Denice Sears
Denice must submit SHRM foundation pledge by March –SHAPE requires us to increase last year’s pledge by 10%.  Karen will look it up and get the number to Denice.

Denice suggested wreath sales for a fund raising opportunity.  She will prepare a proposal for the Board at strategic planning meeting and include the SHRM foundation in our fund raising efforts.   
HRCI Certification - Melissa Price
Eight members are newly certified and will be recognized at next week’s meeting.  Melissa will prepare an article for Journal Star and LHRMA newsletter.  Sixteen participants (7 are distant learners) in HRCI study group which met for the first time on Monday.  All participants were online and on the phone due to weather.   HRAM only has 14 participants in their study group this semester.  

Past President – Cathy Maddox
Cathy submitted a SHAPE nomination for our LHRMA chapter award – entered us in the silver level.  Cathy noted that bylaws will need to be modified to reflect new SHAPE language.
